
City of Brechin and District Community Council

Minute of  Annual General Meeting held 4th June 2013
7.30pm Damacre Centre Brechin

Present:
 Paul Wright, Evelyn Clark, Grahame Lockhart (Convener), Eric Gray (Secretary), Wendy Coutts (Minutes),  Joy Mowatt, David Mumford  and Derek Harper.
In Atendance 

Mr Dempsey and Patrick Kinnear from Brechin High School, Councillor Bob Myles and 1 member of the public.

Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from , Susan Barr, Pierangela Adam and Councillor Mairi Evans.

Minute of previous AGM 

The minute of last year’s AGM was agreed.  
Presentation by Brechin High School.
Patrick Kinnear informed Community Councillors and others who attended that an Interact Club had been set up as part of the pupil council. Interact Clubs are like a junior Rotary and regular meetings are held between pupils, with teaching support, and members of Brechin Rotary. Patrick further informed those present that each Interact Club selects a charity to support which demonstrates support for other communities. This year’s chosen charity is Mary's Meals and the club has set a goal of raising £7000 to build a kitchen to feed pupils of a school in Malawi and has raised £800 so far. Important facts about Mary’s Meals are that 93p in every £1 goes to provide meals and the oats etc are sourced as locally as possible to benefit the community. Approximately £10.70 can feed a child for a year.

Mr Dempsey added that pupils regularly give assemblies on topics important to them and senior pupils are leading a white ribbon campaign to help in the prevention of domestic abuse. After Patrick very ably answered questions Convener Grahame Lockhart thanked both Patrick and Steve Dempsey for a very informative overview of the activities of local pupils.
Reports

Convener.

Grahame Lockhart reported on the many activities of the Community Council over the past year and our involvement in the various things that happen in the Community. He especially mentioned the many meetings that members of the Community Council have attended in connection with the new Community Campus. He also mentioned that we had been involved with all the other groups who are working to improve Brechin. He concluded by thanking the other members of the Community Council for their hard work and support.
Secretary
Eric Gray said he had had an extremely busy and enjoyable year being in the main responsible for the Administration side of the Community Council and he had kept the others fully appraised of all correspondence he had received. He had also worked closely with other groups such as the Retailers, the Park Group and Brechin Gold to try to improve the feel and look of the City. He especially mentioned his involvement with the Protect our Parks : Save our Swings Campaign which had been instrumental in no equipment being removed from playparks.
Treasurer.

Frances Keats was not present and had not submitted a report.

It was agreed to give £200 to the Music Fest and £200 to the Park Group for specific projects once details of cost etc. had been received.

Publicity Officer.
Joy Mowatt said she was enjoying doing the publicity work for the Community Council and thanked the local press, particularly Shona Beaton at the “Brechin Advertiser” for their help in putting Community Council matters to the forefront in the papers.
Planning Contact.
Paul Wright said a matter had come to his attention in the last few days which he believed the Community Council should comment on. A planning application had been received by Angus Council to convert the former Dalhousie Bar into a bookmaker’s shop, with signage and internal alterations which might be detrimental to the Centre of Brechin. Paul gave out the planning reference number and asked that members look at the plans and pass any comments to him in order that he could comment to Angus Council.
Councillor Update.

Councillor Myles said that no equipment would be removed from any playparks unless it became dangerous, although the playparks at Cookston Crescent and Mountskip might become more vulnerable once the new Community Campus opened.
He said that the Community Meals for older and disabled people would be reduced from two a day to one.

He asked if anyone had noticed difficulties with HGVs entering St David Street after the roadworks which had narrowed the corner. No one had any concerns.

He said all charities and trusts would be administered under an Angus wide scheme but money earmarked for Brechin would still be used in Brechin.
Election of Office Bearers 
Councillor Myles took the Chair for the Election of the Convener. It was proposed by Joy Mowatt seconded by Evelyn Clark that Grahame Lockhart be re-elected as Convenor. This was carried unanimously.

David Mumford seconded by Wendy Coutts proposed that the other Office Bearers be re –elected. This was again carried unanimously. Therefore the Office Bearers are Vice Convenor Frances Keats, Secretary Eric Gray, Treasurer Frances Keats, Publicity Officer Joy Mowatt and Planning contact Paul Wright. Wendy Coutts said she was stepping down as Minute Secretary but agreed to share the duties with Eric Gray. Grahame Lockhart asked if anyone else would like to share in the rota.
Website for Brechin
Derek Harper gave a short presentation on his ideas for a web site for Brechin and will produce a report for next Community Council meeting.

Dates of Next Meetings.
It was agreed that the next AGM be held in June 2014 and the next Regular meeting of the Community Council would be on Tuesday 2nd July 2013 in the Damacre Centre.

There being no further business Convener Grahame Lockhart thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 9.55pm.

